
 

WELCOME TO THE START OF THE 2020/2021 SAILING 
SEASON! 
 

FIRSTLY, I want to thank the army of volunteers on the Sailing 

Committee who put in a mammoth effort behind the scenes to 
plan and set up our sailing season.  Your effort is greatly 

appreciated both as a Skipper, a Race Director and President.  

This then requires the support of every skipper to put up their 
hand as duty boat for at least one of the 55 race days.  Get in 

early to secure your preferred dates (schedule here) then write 

to Jeannie dutyroster@myc.org.au.  The lasers have already 
sent through their roster for the year – Thank You! 
 

SECONDLY, I want to thank all the members who have renewed 

their membership already. It’s going to be a difficult year 
financially for the Club, so it is with a lot of gratitude for the 

continuing support of our members through these challenging 
times.  
 

THIRDLY, I want to thank all the junior parents who have 

contributed to the junior storage area renovation project. The 
project aims to store the junior boat more efficient to help with 

the transporting of boats in and out of the area and reduce the 

damage in the process. It is a significant project that wouldn’t 
be financially possible without the volunteer labour.  There’s still 

more to go so please watch out for our next scheduled working 
bee. 
 

LEASE RENEWAL UPDATE 
 

Manly Yacht Club and Manly Diggers Swimming Club had our 

first meeting with Northern Beaches Council representatives 
regarding our lease renewal.  I am pleased to report that the 

meeting was positive, and steps have been outlined to start the 
process of renewing our lease with the Council. The process is 

likely to take at least 6 months, so I’ll keep you updated along 

the way. 
 

RACE ENTRIES  
 

At the time of writing this, there are still a few boats yet to enter 

the Club Championships and the Summer Series and I 
encourage you to help Jan, our amazing sailing secretary, by 

entering your yacht ASAP.   
 

If you enter the Club Championships, you’ll receive a free 
casual entry into Summer Series Race 2 and vice versa for 

Club Championships Race 2.  
 

We wanted to give every yacht the opportunity to try a different 
style of racing and hope you fall in love.  
 

Stay safe and sail well 

 
  Lisa Callaghan - President 

 

 
 

 

 

WANT TO ENTER THE MARATHON 

FOR FREE? 

If you’ve entered a Sunday series 
like the Summer Series or the Club 

Championships, then why not enter 
the Marathon Series, too. 

HOW? 

On the payment screen for the 
Marathon online entry , choose “Club 

Payment” and enter your boat name 

- no payment details required.   
 

Don’t try to cheat though … Jan will 

catch you if you haven’t already 

entered the Club Champs or Summer 
Series 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

SEPTEMBER 2020 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Like us on Facebook, share experiences  and help promote club events like Women's Challenge + Mini Regatta.  

www.facebook.com/ManlyYachtClub 

 

FREE ENTRY 

MARATHON  

SERIES 

 
 

 

*Conditions apply 
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2021-2024 Racing Rules of Sailing 

come into effect on 1st January 2021 

MYC is conducting a Racing Rules of Sailing night 

on Tuesday 20th October. 

The session will use the changes in the rules as a 

path to understanding all the main rules. 

Look out for more details closer to the date. 

 

DUTY ROSTER 
Our first races of the season have begun.  

We did have full Race Committees rostered 

for some of our dates in September, but with 

the recent recommendations from Australian 
Sailing regarding sports zones, we have lost 

a few volunteers due to them residing 

outside Zone A. 
 

It would be great if I could have some 

volunteers from Area A step up for the races 
in September or until the recommendations 

from Australian Sailing are changed.  I don't 

have access to your personal details, so I am 

unable to send this message to a targeted 
audience.  Please accept my apologies in 

advance if you live outside Area A.  You can 

check the designated areas using the 

following 
link:https://cdn.revolutionise.com.au/cups/a

ustsailclubs/files/rohwdm1lapwtyfv6.pdf 
 

We welcome anyone who would like to 

spontaneously volunteer for any of the 

Series; there are still plenty of spots to fill. 
You can pick and choose your preferred day - 

first in, best dressed (or grab a good date 

and use it as a bargaining chip with your 

friends if they need to switch days). 
 

The roster can be found on the website: 

http://myc.org.au/volunteer.shtml 
 

Please contact me if you can help out.  
Happy sailing. 
 

 Cheers, Jeannie 

 

MYC COVID19 Update– 31th August 2020  
 

The NSW Government has issued new guidelines relating to COVID- 19 
for community sport.  
 

The Government believes that there is currently a heightened risk of 

community transmission, and as a result they have asked all sports 

(including sailing) to restrict their activities to avoid intermingling of 

people across different regions of Sydney and NSW  
 

In order to assist with the implementation of these recommendations, 
Australian Sailing has divided Sydney into 4 “sailing regions” here.  
 

Over the next 5 weeks it is recommended, where practicable, that 
skippers sail with crew who usually reside in the same “sailing region”. 

The intention is to discourage travelling for community sport. 

Therefore, if you live in Region A, you should, ideally sail with a crew 

who are also all from Region A.  
 

As always, skippers take responsibility for the health and safety of their 
crew. Skippers will need to decide how best they can comply with the 

new recommendations while still safely crewing their boats. The Club 

will not be monitoring or seeking to enforce the new recommendations.  
 

The Club understands that the introduction of the “Sailing Regions” 

may potentially hinder some boats and crew from being able to 
compete. As a result, all races scheduled until the end of September 

will be non-pointscore races. This decision has been taken so as to not 

disadvantage those skippers who may feel they are unable to race 

because they, or members of their crew, live outside Region A where 
MYC is located.  
 

In addition, the Club has decided all post-race presentations will not go 

ahead in September and all race committee members will be sourced 

from members and volunteers who reside in Zone A. 
 

The Club also understands that this is a significant change to the way 

our sailing activities would normally operate. We request that you use 

your best endeavours to follow the recommendations to ensure that 
sailing complies with NSW Health recommendations for community 

sport  
 

Please note that these 'Sailing Region' restrictions do not - for the 

moment - apply to social sailing or cruising. 

 
The Covid-19 situation remains fluid and your understanding and 

cooperation is appreciated.  We will keep you updated on a regular 

basis and post this on our website page.  

 
We encourage all Skippers to enter the Summer Series and Club 

Championships here whether you choose to participate from Race 1 in 

September or Race 3 in October. 

 
Safe sailing, 

 

Lisa Callaghan – President   Jason Bond - Commodore 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  

REMINDER FROM LAST NEWSLETTER: 

“Sail numbers need to be of contrasting 
colour to the body of the sail” comes in on 

1st January 2021 …  RRS G1.2, 1.3 and 1.4 

MYC TRAINING NIGHT 
Tuesday, 20th October 2020 

The Pepper Tree Wines Wine tasting, 

traditionally held on the first twilight 

race of the season, has been 
postponed until we can all go back to 

the club. 

WINE TASTING 
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EQUIPMENT AUDIT 
15 AUG 2020 

 
What a mammoth day! 
 

First time on the job for MYC, Bob Allan arrived 

early at Davis Marina to set up for the annual 

equipment audit day, ready to co-ordinate the 
bulk of the skippers preparing for Cat 4 and Cat 7 

inspection, with auditors  Arthur Crothers, Bill 
Spence and Jason Bond doing the checking.  At 

the not so hectic Manly Yacht Club Muir Watson 

and Peter Bennell set up to inspect Cat 7 boats 
 

The Davis Marina auditors where still going flat 

chat at well into the afternoon, so Muir and Peter 

came over to assist once there were no more 
boats to inspect at MYC. Finally, all done by 4pm! 

 

A BIG THANK to Bob 
and our auditors, and 

also to Dave and Gavin 
at Davis Marina for 

running the auditors 

between boats – a 
massive job well done! 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

  

WORKING BEE  

Saturday, 22 August 2020 
 

Robert and Danielle 
Martin 

Barry 

Vivien 
Bruce and Pam 

Jack 
Roger 

Phil 

Tim 
Mary 

James and Caleb 

Philip 
Richard 

Cameron & Jackson 
Shaun 

Sam 

Lloyd 
David 

  

All a bit sad … ready for Kimbriki   

Good turnout for the Working Bee. 
 

Upstairs tables and chairs scrubbed, skirting boards sanded and one coat of 
paint applied (I will put a second coat on in the next day or so before the 

masking tape is removed). 
 

Downstairs work going on under the walkway to clear an area for the laser 
trolleys, new laser racking being worked out and painting in the Boatshed. 

 
Barry Miflin – Club Manager               

Cameron looking on while 

son Jackson does all the 

work!   

While Jackson’s not 

a member of the 

club, he helped 

relocate the A/C 

some time ago so 

thank you… and 
maybe a small plug 

for you’re A/C 

business 

3 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

Dinghy storage area   

WORKS IN PROGRESS 
  

ON GOING WORKING BEE  
 

In preparation for the new season, there have been a number of working bees taking place to 

house the new club tenders and reorganise the inner boat storage area so that there is better 
usage of space. Once this is further down the track, the outer boat storage area will also be 

reorganised, and an additional 4 laser racks incorporated. 
 

If you have time during the week or weekends please don’t hesitate to contact, Bruce, Barry or Finn 
 

 

 
BEFORE               &     WIP AFTER 

  

Painting needs to progress before the 

additional sail racks and storage cupboard 

can be installed, the dolly wheels 
relocated, and the dolly bar racks 

reinstalled … still a long way to go… 
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Summer Series Race 1 and what a sparkly day for our first race of the 

season, albeit a non-point score due to COVID-9 restrictions.  Happy 

Father’s Day for all of you who didn’t make it out onto the water. 
 

Race Officer Lisa chose an excellent course 4, which took us 

sightseeing down to Rocky and Edwards, and out again to Rose Bay 

via Lady Bay and Nielsen Park, then on to Chowder North and Obelisk 
before finishing in North Harbour. 
  
 

MYC SUMMER SERIES 

 RESULTS: https://app.sailsys.com.au/club/23/results/series/582/races  

Images by Maz Radford, Ian Saunders and Colin Cameron. 

More images here: https://photos.app.goo.gl/2mx6FTc61jpaA3zu5 

 

It was great to see Andrew and Julian out on their new (to them)  

boat, a Young 88 called Kia Kaha. Short-handed Pensive (usually a 
twilight boat) came out for a spin with Pam on the helm and Bruce 

the crew;  Ratty Tooey sported its new “secret weapon”; Flakey Mojo 
lost a bit of its mojo after such a long hiatus; Cheap Thrills, Junior, 

Pinta 11 and San Toy making up the rest of the fleet. 
 

 

Pensive start 

Junior was out of the blocks and running early on and. it took a 

while for San Toy to catch up and ultimately overtake, with new 
boat to the club, Kia Kaha, nipping at San Toy's heels.  San Toy 

    will be in trouble once Kia Kaha decides to race  
    with a spinnaker!  

 

But… first across the line doesn't count in 

this contest ... a well-deserved first for 
Kia Kaha on handicap, with San Toy a 

minute and a bit behind and just 4 

seconds behind in third place was Junior.  
 

Thank you, Race Committee: Lisa, Ian, 

Paul, Steve, Colin and Denis. 
 

Congratulations to our new handicapper 
Greg.  

 

San Toy, first across the line followed 

by Kia Kaha a minute and a bit 

behind. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  

Ratty’s secret weapon 

Kia Kaha heading to Chowder North, Flakey Mojo heading to Rose Bay 

That’s Junior … way out in front, heading to Rose Bay 

mark.  Kia Kaha and Pinta 11 match race, and Flakey 

Mojo (out of picture) hanging in. 
Kia Kaha and San Toy heading for Chowder. Flakey 

and Pinta 11 heading for Rose Bay.  The white spec 

in the distance is Junior! 

Kia Kaha 
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There was early excitement on the deck for the first race 
of the season.  Eager beaver Laser sailors were all 

rigged up for the safety audits from 11am – thanks to 
chief auditor Phil Reid.  Most boats must have passed as 

we ended up with 15 starters on the line - on time for 

two races in a (forgiving-for-unfit-bodies) 8 – 10 knot 
ENEaster.  Club President Lisa Callaghan was looking 

after proceedings, just like our last race last season, 

with Ian Saunders on board Carlyle too. 
 

SEPTEMBER 6: 4P 1 & 2 (SPS 1 & 2) 

RESULTS: https://sites.google.com/myc.org.au/lasers/results 
*Apologies - results may not be official due to timing and teething 

issues with the new system. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

MYC LASERS 

Images by Ian Saunders and Colin Cameron, who were on the committee boats 

along with Lisa, Paul, Steve and Denis in the office. 

Most sailors hadn’t looked at the courses for a while with 
many going around the bottom mark the wrong way. Some 

boats bit the bullet and re-rounded, while others enjoyed 

the ‘not out first ball’ treatment and kept their advantage - 
ahem.   

 
In a staggered handicap start it was 

new sailor Catherine leading the way. 
However, she was on such a roll, she 

missed the finishing line and kept 

going for the non-existent third lap. 
The judges weren’t so kind in this 

case. 

 
 
(Looks like Catherine is getting some practice in 

for the first day of the postpones Women’s 

Challenge …Ed) Catherine 

Race 1’s 4P scratch finish had the master 
Iain fastest followed by Phil, Garth, Mike 

and the Bandito, Vivien.  Iain also took out 
the Spring Pointscore result from Vivien 

and Mike.  Well sailed good people.  

 
The second race began with a more spectacular scratch start. The 
usual suspects of Iain and Phil shot to the lead and stayed there with 

Phil’s yardstick getting him over the line 7 seconds in front of Iain.  A 
quick Cameron and Garth crossed next after me. Cameron deservedly 

took out the handicap honours, followed by me, Richard and Vivien – 

a good day for the Frenchman. 
 

Everyone was really happy 
and grateful to be back on 

the water and our thanks go 

to everyone who has helped 
make it possible – especially 

Tim who has to wrangle us 
cats as well as  

implement a new  

scoring system.  
 

 

Thanks also to Lisa and 

Ian for overseeing the day 

and for the latter’s case of 
socially distanced 

Peroni’s.  
(Thanks for the report Geoff) 

 

Race 2 - scratch start  

Above: Iain, fastest 

round the course - race 1 
 

 
 

Right: Mike in the yellow 

jersey, sorry yellow 

laser, with Iain and Geoff 

Tim - the 

cat 

wrangler Geoff… 

 2nd in race 2 

Geoff Reid - Lasers 
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SAILABILITY NEWS 

First Day Back Under COVID-19 Safety Rules 
8th August 2020 
 

What a long time since we sailed last time. Almost 6 months to the 

day since we sailed at Manly, a small number of members got 

together to check out the new rules, and our new storage systems 
in the boat room.  As well as these first-time rules, it was necessary 

to go out for a sail in the beautiful morning that felt as if it had been 

put on just for us. It was sunny, with a beautiful steady breeze at 
about 7 knots, just perfect for our purpose.  
 

What a long time between editions of Signals! 
 

We are ‘partly back’ with volunteers honing their sailing skills as solo sailors.  We are 

looking forward to having our familiar booked groups arriving … But not yet! 
 

Behind the scenes there has been quite a bit going on with regular monthly 
meetings, and a committee established for the coming twelve months.  

 
Plans have been drawn up, discussed and executed to improve our storage and procedure of setting up 

and packing away.  And a COVID-19 plan has been developed by members of our committee and approved 
by Sailability NSW with Ken Boyes appointed as our COVID-19 Officer. 

Only 11 people came down, and as the idea was to sail solo, as well as train ourselves in the new systems 

required by the COVID-19 rules this was adequate for our purposes.   

Heather and Devin were new volunteers today, so both 

went on Charlie’s Chariot to check out Manly Cove, and 
the way we operate.  Ivan and Eli are a family, so they 

were allowed to sail together, while Ken, Helene, Jim, 

Kristoff, took off solo after working in tandem with lots 
of hand-sanitiser and disinfectant used to rig up 3 

boats.  Any lifejacket used was sanitised after use, and 

the next person just took a clean, dry one. Later, 
Heather and Devin got took the opportunity to sail 

solo.  Heather has sailed Hansas before, in Perth, while 
Devin was completely new to the skill. Both had an 

orientation sail and came back to the pontoon  
 

 

The packing up was not so smooth, lots of practise needed here.  With the 

new storage equipment, we need to stick to the order to put things away, as 

it will not go back easily unless the rules are followed.  These rules will be 
formalised, and a list written and distributed before we sail again. It will save 

taking everything out and re-doing the task before completing the packing 
away, and of course, sterilising all handles and handling points as we go.  A 

good learning experience, to be followed up on Wednesday with the full team. 
 

confidently.  In the meantime, Helen sat patiently at the registration table and 

explained the new rules to people as they arrived. 
 

 

NOTE: At this time, while we 
have allocated sailing dates for 

our groups, no groups have been  
booked in.  This is a decision 

that complies with current 

community health and sporting 
regulations. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  

COVID-19 Officer Ken, enjoying the sailing 

The married duo 

Devlin in Charlie’s Chariot 

John and Michael 

from the Wednesday 

volunteer team 
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SASC LION IS RACE 
5TH SEPT 2020  MYC competitors in the SASC Lion Is Race: 

 

Division 1 Enigma   17th across the line 

   14th on handicap 

Division 2 Corum   2nd across the line  

 8th on handicap 

 Khaleesi   4th across the line  

              14th on handicap 

 Sequel 10th across the line 

   4th on handicap 

 

 
Well done to all - it looked like a great day out there. 

Images from Paul Immerglück, Enigma and Corum crew and John Jeremy from SASC. 
 

Sequel Khaleesi 

Start of Division 2 - image John Jeremy SASC 

A self-imposed, non-
spinnaker race resulting 

14th place.  A great way to 
kick off Enigma's sailing 

season. 

No, Jason, we want to 

head north … this isn’t 

the S-H race 

…follow them 

Race finished - let’s go 

home, Lynette helming 

Sequel working her way through 

the fleet 

Corum, back on 

the mooring…  

G&T time 

That’s just 

showing off 

Michael 

Good to see the 

burgee flying! 

Corum crew 

enjoying the sail 
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Eight Bells: Peter Campbell 
 

 

Happy 90th birthday Merle - you’re a great friend 

and long-term supporter of our club.   
 

It is told your husband Bob and you were having 
a walk around Manly back in the mid 80’s and 

came across the MYC and an ever-opportunistic 
member, who said they needed a club secretary … 

would you be interested?  They said yes and so 

began a dozen years or more of repairing a storm 
damaged building and enticing members to join 

and be part of the club. 
 

And that’s where it all started - Bob was an 
outstanding secretary and you his hard-working 

assistant.   
 

As you know the club has changed; new faces, 
new additions, new enthusiasms - Merle we will 

never forget - the good fun and the determination 

everyone showed to make this family sailing club 
one to be proud of here in fabulous Manly. 
 

So happy birthday dear friend we love you and 

thank you. 
 

Gene Scott - Past President 
 

(methinks that ever opportunistic member  

may have been you, Gene …Ed) 

M E R L E 

There was this regatta, see… 
The MHYC Centreboard Spring Regatta 

Father and daughter entered 

Daughter beat father – again! 

What a birthday present! 

Congratulations Evie. Commiserations Ian 

Fab pics by Marg Fraser-Martin 

One of Australia’s longest-serving sports writers, the 

yachting correspondent and commentator Peter 
Campbell, died at 89 years in Hobart on September 
1, 2020. 
 

Peter wrote for Hobart’s The Mercury newspaper for 
the past 10 years and was a regular contributor to 

the many media outlets 
 

Peter’s knowledge of local, national and international 
sailing was vast. He was Media Director for the 
Sydney Hobart Yacht Race 1991-2005, Editor-at-

Large for Offshore Yachting and then Editor 1971-
2006 and Editor, Modern Boating, 1975-1982. Peter 
had been a member of the Royal Yacht Club of 
Tasmania since 1984; of Royal Sydney Yacht 
Squadron, 1991-2009, and Cruising Yacht Club of 
Australia, since 1977. 
 

He was a true gentleman, an outstanding reporter, 
and was highly respected by his peers and sailors.  
 
(Extracts from article published widely. Credit: Craig Macaulay 

& Di Pearson … Ed) 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

…but Scott  is 

still here   

COURTESY BUS HAS LEFT MYC   

LIFE MEMBER MERLE ROWLAND 

Celebrates her 90th birthday with a couple of other 
“lifers”; Past President Gene and Helen Scott. 
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MONDO … WINNER! 

SYDNEY HARBOUR WOMEN’S KEELBOAT SERIES 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

MHYC Wednesday Race Division 1 winner!  
 

Huge thanks to crew Martin from Northern Beaches 
Dragon Boat Club, Norm from MYC and to Midcoast 

Marine Newcastle for the slick bottom. 
 

Lisa spent part of the race on the foredeck and got 
herself a love bite / rope burn for her efforts.  
 

(don’t you know that foredeck is out of bounds for owners… Ed) 

 

 
 

You can’t keep the smile off 

Madame President’s face… 

Of course, brilliant helming from co-owner 

Stephen. 
  
(With Nadine making up the triumvirate of owners it must 

have been a good day … Ed) 

 

 
 

Manly Yacht Club is proud to be a part of the 

inaugural 2020-21 Sydney Harbour Women’s 

Keelboat Series bringing together female sailors 
from across Sydney Harbour.  
 

Four races will be run by Manly Yacht Club, Middle 

Harbour Yacht Club and the Cruising Yacht Club of 
Australia, incorporating both Helly Hansen 

Women’s Challenges coming up in our calendar.  
 

Crews will be able to compete in full female crew 
or female helm divisions as well as nominate 

spinnaker or non-spinnaker racing. 
 

EVENT DATES: 
 

  Sunday, 25 October 2020  

  MYC Helly Hansen Women’s Challenge 
 

 

  Sunday, 15 November 2020  
 

 
  Sunday, 28 February 2021  

 

 
  Sunday, 28 March 2021  

  MYC Helly Hansen Women’s Challenge 

 
 

For more information and online entry click here. 
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MYC MINI REGATTA 
Come Join the thrills and spills for day one of the Mini 

Regatta on  

SUNDAY 11 OCTOBER 

A great chance for the smaller boat crews to hone 
their skills with a fabulous day of intense sailing with 

lots of starts and spinnaker hoists and drops.  
 

Who will take out the Fletcher Christian Cannon of 
Reason and Resilience at the end of this series? 
 

Will you be awarded Captain Bligh’s Cat O’Nine Tails? 
 

 

 

11 

 

Prizes generously donated by Pittwater 
YHA and Seven Mile Coffee Roasters. 
 

(and I’m sure we can rustle up some wine too … Ed) 

 
 

Weather for Sailors 

Online Course 

 

The Ocean Racing Club of Victoria (ORCV) is 

conducting a number of online weather courses. 

If you are interested to  learn more about 
weather,  click here. 

 
 

THE TWILIGHTS ARE COMING!!! 
ARE YOU READY? 

FIRST RACE 16 OCTOBER 

https://mysail.team/the-ocean-racing-club-of-victoria-orcv?utm_campaign=website&utm_term=link&utm_source=sendgrid&utm_medium=email


 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

PLEASE THANK OUR SPONSORS BY SUPPORTING THEM 

w w w .p e p p e rtre e w in e s.c o m .a u

M A N LY YAC H T C LU B SPEC IA L O FFER

Varietal Range M ixed/Straight Dozen + 2 PET Glasses 

Any M ixed/Straight D ozen | $199 

(inc. 2 x PET Glasses)

DELIVERED FREIGHT FREE WITHIN AUSTRALIA

New South Wales 
Semillon Sauvignon Blanc

Wrattonbully 
Pinot Gris

Orange 
Chardonnay

Wrattonbully 
Merlot

Cool Climates 
Shiraz

Wrattonbully | Coonawarra 
Cabernet Sauvignon
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MYC SROS Juniors 
Development Program 

What is a SROS?  

Short Rig Open Skiff 
 

Manly Yacht Club is building its Junior 

Sailing fleet with 9 additional SROSs.  This 

is an excellent, fun class of boat giving 
kids the thrill of sailing at an entry point to 

our juniors’ development sailing program. 
 

Introducing 9 new SROSs means some 70 
juniors can experience the enjoyment of 

sailing with other like-minded children, 
progressing together through our juniors’ 

development sailing program. 
 

The total project cost for the new SROS 
boats is $26,500. 
 

We seek your support to give our next 

generation of sailors the opportunity to 
participate in a fun outdoors family 

orientated sport in the beautiful sailing 

waters surrounding Manly. 
 

Your donations are tax deductible. 
 

https://asf.org.au/projects/manly-yacht-

club/  
 

Please give generously when making your 

donations to this worthy project directed at 
developing our future generation of sailors. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  

DISCLAIMER:  

All results published in the newsletter are as published on the Manly Yacht Club website at the time of going to press. All 
results are provisional until ratified by the individual Race Director and/or Sailing Committee prior to Presentation Night. 

 

GET PUBLISHED!!!  

PLEASE SEND SUBMISSIONS  

FOR THE NEXT NEWSLETTER 

BY 10th OCTOBER 2020 
TO… newsletter@myc.org.au 

 

 
 
 

NEW MEMBERS 

 

ADULT   JUNIOR 
 

Zeljko Berkovic Keiley Buchanan 

Lloyd Harrison Tess George 
Janette Pitt  Kaia Klijn 

   Lily Klijn 
   Isabella Nielson 

 

 
 

19 SEP 2020 COMBINED CLUBS RACE 1 

  JUNIORS RIGGING DAY & RO COURSE 

20 SEP 2020 SUMMER SERIES RACE 2 
  LASERS 

27 SEP 2020 CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS RACE 2 

  LASERS 

29 SEP 2020 SAILING COMMITTEE MEETING 

06 OCT 2020 BOARD MEETING 

10 OCT 2020 JUNIORS 

11 OCT 2020 MINI REGATTA DAY 1 

16 OCT 2020 TWILIGHTS RACE 1 

17 OCT 2020 JUNIORS  

18 OCT 2020 SUMMER SERIES RACE 3 

  LASERS 

20 OCT 2020 RACING RULES OF SAILING 

23 OCT 2020 TWILIGHTS RACE 2 

24 OCT 2020 WOMEN’S CHALLENGE 

  JUNIORS 

25 OCT 2020 WOMEN’S CHALLENGE 
27 OCT 2020 SAILING COMMITTEE MEETING 

30 OCT 2020 TWILIGHTS RACE 3 

 
 CREW LINK 

 
 
 
 

We’re still trying to fund the Short Rig 

Open Skiffs for the juniors… any donation 
will help! 

PLEASE DONATE 

 IF YOU CAN 

 

NAME: Tibo 
EMAIL: Thibaut.bonnefoux@gmail.com 

PHONE: 0422 605 798 

EXPERIENCE: Crewing Course 
 

NAME: Dragan Ivanovic 

EMAIL: dragan_100@protonmail.com 

PHONE: 0408 994 804 
EXPERIENCE: Current serving member R.A.N (over 20yrs); 

Clearance Diver (15yrs); no crew experience; 

intermediate seamanship knowledge 
 

NAME: Annabelle Odell 

EMAIL: annabelleodell@gmail.com 

PHONE: 0416 012 745 
EXPERIENCE: Sailing since 10yo, mainly as crew but have 

skippered a fair bit. A lot in Solent UK. Offshore 

races in Sydney as well as winter harbour races. 

RYA Day skipper; radio licence. Happy on a winch, 
trimming a spinnaker or anywhere needed. Would 

love to do offshore or harbour races but happy to 

bring six pack and do some twilight races. 
 

NAME: Stevie Lidis 

EMAIL: stephanie.lidis@gmail.com 
PHONE: 0410 621 632 

EXPERIENCE: 4 yrs crewing on Hamilton island 
 

NAME: Jindong Yang 

EMAIL: Jindong.yang@leapaust.com.au 

PHONE: 0416 112 348 

EXPERIENCE: crewed once about 5 years ago 
 

NAME: Travis McBride 

EMAIL: travmac@hotmail.com 
PHONE: 0417 775 052 

EXPERIENCE: 10+ years crewing as bowman, keen to get back 

on the water 
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	First Day Back Under COVID-19 Safety Rules
	8th August 2020
	The packing up was not so smooth, lots of practise needed here.  With the new storage equipment, we need to stick to the order to put things away, as it will not go back easily unless the rules are followed.  These rules will be formalised, and a list...
	Weather for Sailors
	Online Course

